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January 10,  9:45 a.m. 
Join us as members of the B’nai Zion Sisterhood 

lead our congrega�on in prayer.  A Kiddush 

luncheon sponsored by Sisterhood will follow 

services. 

Super Bowl Party at BZ on Super Sunday,  

February 1 at 5:00 p.m.  Watch the game  

on a giant screen TV!  Party!  Hot Dogs!  Chili! Beer! Fun! 

Sign up for your $50 and $100 squares for a chance to win $$$! 

$10 admission without square  

Contact office@bzcongregation.com or call 894.8900  

Rebecca Dzik 
Shabbat, January 31 at 9:30 a.m. 

Kiddush Luncheon to Follow Services 

Ethan Goldblatt 
Shabbat, January 17 at 5:30 p.m. 

Please Join us for Mincha services! 

MidMidMidMid----Week MinyanWeek MinyanWeek MinyanWeek Minyan    

Changes Day & Time!Changes Day & Time!Changes Day & Time!Changes Day & Time!    
 

Starting in January, the midmidmidmid----week week week week 

minyanminyanminyanminyan will meet on Wednesday at 6:00 Wednesday at 6:00 Wednesday at 6:00 Wednesday at 6:00 

p.m.  p.m.  p.m.  p.m.  Friday night minyan will continue to 

meet at 5:45 p.m.  



 

 

2   BZ Voice    January 2015 

by Steven Sherman 

Message from Our President 
Start of  A New Year 

 

It is the start of a New 

Year, and while it is not 

the Jewish New Year, it is 

a start of a New Year in 

B’nai Zion's front office.  

There is a changing of the guard as new 

volunteers and professional staff as-

sumes the responsibilities of managing 

the operations of B’nai Zion.  Long-time 

office manager Marcia Menuskin is re-

tiring from her position in the B’nai 

Zion front office at the end of Decem-

ber 2014.   

Marcia has contributed an enormous 

amount of her energy and time, in both 

her professional capacity and through 

her spirit of volunteerism, as she helped 

B’nai Zion achieve its mission.  Wheth-

er it was working in the front office, 

volunteering on the Culinary Commit-

tee, or as Sisterhood President, you 

could always find Marcia hard at work 

in any and all of these areas.  Now with 

her pending retirement close at hand, 

we welcome Susan Matzkin to continue 

in Marcia’s footsteps.    

Joyce Thomas, a long-time volunteer 

at B'nai Zion, has moved on, too.  Joyce 

ensured that information flowed within 

the office and outwards to B’nai Zion’s 

membership.  Her knowledge and work 

on the B’nai Zion Voice and minyan list 

was done in a professional manner and 

with an appreciation for the importance 

of both.    

As I noted in my Kol Nidre message, 

B’nai Zion is changing, and new chal-

lenges await the congregation. There are 

new volunteers who have stepped for-

ward to assist in the front office.  They 

have picked-up where committed volun-

teers like Joyce Thomas have left their 

mark.  Gail Susman and Faith Goldberg 

are two of these individuals.  David 

Fairchild and Fern Shire have taken on 

the responsibility for production of the 

BZ Voice in conjunction with the Com-

munications and Media Committee, 

which they co-chair.  Special thanks to 

Issi Goldberg our volunteer baker ex-

traordinaire and master chef.  
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Other volunteers accepting the chal-

lenge are Rachel Privet and Laura Israel.  

They now co-chair the Cemetery Com-

mitte. Jay Menuskin has begun his tran-

sition off this committee and is relin-

quishing his duties to a younger genera-

tion of committed BZ members.     

There are volunteers like Isaac Ba-

rukh, Lester Votava, Mark Shapiro, 

John Lewis, and Joe Kodsi who willingly 

accepted a request to oversee the re-

pairs, maintenance, and improvements 

to the synagogue.  We can, however, 

use more volunteer help on this com-

mittee.  

Jordan Parker has done a marvelous 

job along with Fern Shire on bringing 

fund raising events and programming to 

new heights.  The recent Gabbaim's 

dinner and recognition come directly to 

mind.   On December 6, 2014, we hon-

ored several Gabbim: Reuben Dubrow, 

Howard Gropper, Lester Votava, Lester 

Cohen, and Joel Susman who assist in 

the Torah reading during Shabbat and 

holiday services.    

Scott Israel, who is instrumental in 

making sure BZ's financials are in order 

and within budget, constantly makes an 

invaluable contribution.  

Upon my request, several congregants 

volunteered their time and professional 

Human Resources' experience to review 

the staffing requirements of B’nai Zion.  

This included: reviewing/identifying 

needed staffing positions; writing new 

job descriptions for front office staff 

and volunteer positions; and, creating 

an organizational flow chart.  

There are many more volunteers, 

sung and un-sung, who give of their 

time and energy every day to ensuring 

that B’nai Zion continues to thrive l'dor 

va’dor – generation to generation.  

These individuals and their families 

have committed themselves to continue 

the tradition of making B’nai Zion a 

warm and welcoming congregation.  

As I mentioned in the beginning of 

my message, it’s a New Year for B’nai 

Zion.  The synagogue needs your help 

(Continued next page) 
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Fueling our Fueling our Fueling our Fueling our 
PassionPassionPassionPassion  

 
On a recent 

mission to Israel, 

a n  A I P A C 

(American Israel 

Public Affairs Committee) delegate was 

walking through the Israel Museum 

wearing his lanyard and badge. Suddenly, 

he sensed that the person next to him was 

looking at him. Glancing over he saw 

there was an elderly woman, easily in her 

80’s. She tapped him on the arm, and 

with a heavy accent, said “Are you from 

AIPAC?” He said he was. He reported that 

in broken English she looked him in the 

eyes and said, “Please. Please tell them. 

Please tell them we are not bad. Be strong. 

You are so important. So important for 

Israel. Do not stop what you are doing. 

Please.” The man was blown away. He 

promised her we would work hard to be 

strong and that we would not stop.  

Often in the Jewish community we 

think of AIPAC or even Israel for that 

matter and we think of Jews.  The truth is, 

however, that a growing number of 

constituents who fervently support Israel 

and AIPAC are from the non-Jewish 

community. In fact, recently as I was 

leaving a Weight Watchers meeting, one 

of my fellow members turned to me and 

said, “chag sameach” is that right?  That is 

what I remember us saying when we would 

be in Israel.  And a neighbor frequently, 

proudly greets us in Hebrew, having been 

to Israel numerous times and considers 

herself an avid supporter.  As well, Pastor 

Kevin Adams of Olivet Baptist Church 

downtown shared with me earlier this year 

how he had gone to Israel with AIPAC 

and it was a life-changing experience.  The 

highlight for him was Shabbat dinner with 

a family in Jerusalem.  While I am looking 

forward to having Pastor Adams and his 

family as guests in our home for Shabbat 

dinner, we also realized that we will also 

both, be sojourning to Washington D.C. 

this March for the AIPAC Policy 

Conference. 

Message from Our  Rabbi 
by Rabbi Susan Tendler 

and your spirit of volunteerism.  If 

you would like to be part of the con-

tinuing success story of B’nai Zion, 

please volunteer your time and talent.  

Contact me, speak to one of your 

Committee Chairs or any Board 

Member, or contact the front office.  

There is a tremendous need for all 

types of volunteer help from assisting 

in the kitchen to introducing new 

technologies, and you can be assured 

you will be gainfully and meaningfully 

employed.  Happy New Year to every-

one! � 

There too, I recall being pleasantly 

surprised and slightly overwhelmed by 

what it is that happens.  I knew that top 

politicians often make a showing—the 

Vice President or President of the 

United States, the Prime Minister of 

Israel, and planned on learning more in

-depth about the politics.  Once there, I 

realized how much more happens!  The 

convention is attended by more than 

14,000 pro-Israel Americans, more than 

two-thirds of Congress, more than 

2,200 students, more than 250 

synagogue delegations as well as Jews, 

Christians, African Americans and 

Latinos from all 50 states.  And the 

politics are just the tip of the iceberg 

with opportunities to meet with 

ambassadors, authors, the developers of 

Iron Dome, inspiring individuals who 

are making a difference in the global 

world, not just the US and Israel.  

People from all over, various religious, 

cultural, and political backgrounds 

come together to be inspired and make 

a difference.  At B’nai Zion we celebrate 

Interfaith Shabbat on a local level each 

year, AIPAC conference builds on 

those sentiments of unity and 

understanding and puts them into 

action.  Jews and non-Jews, Democrats 

and Republicans representing every 

state and every age (high school and 

beyond) bring their passion with them 

to Washington D.C. and light up our 

nation’s capital. 

And our local leaders are in key 

positions to make significant impact on 

the United States government and 

history.  Whether you plan to join our 

delegation (so far 10 of us) in D.C. this 

year or consider it for a future year, or 

even align yourself politically on a 

different place when it comes to Israel, 

I invite you and hope you will join us 

January 17 at B’nai Zion to be inspired 

by AIPAC Shabbat as we gain insight 

from some of our Christian neighbors 

about what fuels their passion for Israel 

and for AIPAC. � 

MARCH 1-3 Annual 

AIPAC Policy 

Conference 
Join Rabbi Tendler and 
our B’nai Zion delegation 

in Washington, 
D.C., Sunday-Tuesday, 
March 1-3, 2015, for the 
annual AIPAC Policy 
Conference, the largest 

gathering of the pro-Israel 
movement.  

TEN People from our 
community are attending!  

Are you? 

B’nai Zion AIPAC Shabbat 
Shabbat morning, Jan. 17: 9:45 a.m. 

Shabbat services followed by 

Kiddush luncheon and a 

conversa)on focused on 

Israel. 

Message from Our President, continued 


